




Planning Commission 3/17 /20 

A. Master Street Plan/Master Trails Plan/Comprehensive Land Use Plan -

Set date for Public Hearing on 4/21/2020, before the Planning

Commission Meeting -

Planning Director Lorene Bums addressed the Commission, providing the 
current Timeline for the Comprehensive Plan, and stating that in order to 
provide time to post Public Notice; we need PC approval to be able to hold a 
Public Hearing on 4/21/2020, to stay on schedule. She said this is contingent 
upon the schedule remaining the same. 

Joey Ingle made a motion to hold a Public Hearing regarding the Master 

Street Plan/Master Trails Plan/Comprehensive Land Use Plan on 

4/21/2020, prior to the Planning Commission Meeting, with a 2nd from 

Devin Murphy. All Commission Members voted in favor and the motion 

carried. 

B. Comprehensive Plan - Recommend Revised Draft, expected to be

received from Houseal Lavigne on 3/24/2020, to post for Public
Comment on 3/31/2020; Need to send out Public Notices via Newspaper,

Website, Social Media, Posting; Also notify of Community Open House

(City Hall) and Presentation on 4/14/2020, before the City Council.

Planning Director Lorene Bums addressed the Commission, referring to the 
current Comprehensive Plan Timeline Calendar, with dates that we need to have 
notices out to the public. There was discussion about the possibility of 
restrictions, postponement or cancellations, due to the COVID-19 Virus. 

Joey Ingle made a motion to hold the Community Open House Presentation 

for the Comprehensive Plan on 4/14/2020 before the City Council Meeting, 
with a 2nd from Tiffany Morris. All Commission Members voted in favor 

and the motion carried. 

(5) NEW BUSINESS-

A. {PUBLIC HEARING} REZ20-06: Carter Property Rezone - 9445 N. 

Tycoon Road; 4.81 Acres; A-1 to R-1 -

Chairman Jeff Seyfarth introduced the item to the Commission. 

Craig Langford made a motion to Open the Public Hearing for REZ20-06: 
Carter Property Rezone - 9445 N. Tycoon Road; 4.81 Acres; A-1 to R-1, 
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2) Is the proposed rezoning compatible with the surrounding area and

zones- YES. Commission was in agreement that it is not incompatible

with the surrounding area.

3) Would all of the allowed uses in the new zone be compatible in this

location- YES. Commission was in agreement that it is compatible.

4) Would the Rezoning provide a benefit to one landowner not shared by

the whole neighborhood- NO. Commission was in agreement that there

is not a non-shared benefit.

5) If the public is opposed, why- NO. There was no public comment.

Chairman Seyfarth asked if there were any questions or comments from the 
Commission or City Staff. 

Tiffany Morris made a motion to recommend Approval to the City Council 

for REZ20-06: Carter Property Rezone-9445 N. Tycoon Road; 4.81 

Acres; A-1 to R-1, with a 2nd from Amber Beale. There was a Roll Call. All 

Commission Members voted in favor and the motion carried. 

B. TS20-02: -Carter Property Tract Split- 9445 N. Tycoon Road

(Proposed R-1); 4.81 Acres to 2 Lots -

Chairman Jeff Seyfarth introduced the item to the Commission. 

City Planner Donna Wonsower addressed the Commission, stating that this 
Tract Split is contingent upon the Rezone Request that was just heard and 
recommended for City Council Approval by PC. She said this Tract split 
requires a waiver in order to create a lot smaller than 2.5 Acres. She said the 
small tract is intended to be developed as a 2nd home for the daughter. She said 
Tycoon Road is designated as a Minor Collector Road, with future possible 
development as a Major Arterial Road. She said ROW was asked to be 
dedicated 30' from center line of the road which was later amended to be 30' 
from property line/section line. She said ROW was not previously dedicated 
with this property. She said the new lot will need to have an Access Easement 
and a Utility Easement, in order to not be land-locked. She said no wetlands 
were found to be on the property. She said the location of the existing Septic 
System will need to be provided. She said that Staff finds the Plat to be in 
conformance with Centerton Municipal Code, Contingent upon the Rezone and 
Staff Comments being addressed. 

Jennifer Watkins, of Sand Creek Engineering, addressed the Commission, 
stating that they have addressed all Staff Comments, except for the Septic 
System. She said she received all of the Septic information about an hour ago. 
She said they have submitted the Waiver Request, requiring a minimum of2.5 
Acres. She said they have addressed the Ingress/Egress along the north property 
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